Timeline of Events Regarding Union County Increases

June 8, 2022 — Meeting with Jeff Caton, Union County official, Chris
Medlin, Union County staff, John Glauda, CEO of Active Waste Solutions
and John Yvars, Consultant for Active Waste Solutions at Active Waste
Solutions Headquarters in Monroe, N.C. to discuss potential increases
in disposal fees.

Pertinent Meeting Notes:
Disposal fees would be increased S2 per ton for MSW and $4 per ton
for C&D due to Landfill rate increases beginning Sept. 1, 2022.

Relevant information:

Active Waste Solutions’ contract with the Village of Marvin began April
1, 2022 and allows for NO INCREASES until April 1, 2023.

Active Waste Solutions had no notification from Union County prior to
the meeting on June 8™, 2022, that there would be disposal increases in
2022.

Active Waste Solutions absorbed the 2022 MSW disposal increase from
Union County and did not reach out to the Village of Marvin to amend
the contract and increase the rate for trash per household.
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February 8, 2023 — Meeting with Caleb Sinclair, Solid Waste Director for
Union County, Chris Medlin, staff of Union County, John Glauda, CEO of
Active Waste Solutions, John Yvars, consultant for Active Waste
Solutions, Heather Hamilton, Sales Director and Municipal Manager for
Active Waste Solutions at Union County Solid Waste Offices in Monroe,
N.C.

Pertinent Meeting Notes:

John Gluada asked Caleb Sinclair if there would be any increases in
disposal in 2023 or the near future. He referenced the fact that up until
the September 2022 disposal increases on MSW and C&D, there had
been no increases for several years. Caleb answered, “No.”

Relevant Information:

The only communication we received directly from Union County about
upcoming increases after the meeting on February 8, 2023, came in the
form of a letter to John Gluada in June of 2024, two weeks before they

were to go into effect.

Active Waste Solutions is one of the highest volume customers Union
County has to date and has been one of the highest volume customers
for the past 3 years.
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June 19, 2024 — Meeting with Caleb Sinclair, Union County Solid Waste
Director, John Gluada, CEO of Active Waste Solutions, Lanai Norris,
Controller for Active Waste Solutions at Union County Solid Waste
offices in Monroe, N.C.

June 19, 2024 — Letter received from Union County Solid Waste director
notifying Active Waste Solutions’ CEO, John Gluada, of disposal
increases going into effect July 1, 2024.


















